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Homestart update 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In light of the current Coronavirus situation, we would like to take this 

opportunity to reassure you that Home-Start Norfolk is very much ‘open for 

business’ and running a fully responsive remote service to support referred 

families. Whilst we have suspended all face-to-face meetings and volunteer 

support visits, our staff team are all currently home-based with full 

connectivity to each other and our volunteers. Our staff and volunteers are 

currently providing remote telephone advice and support, signposting and 

referring to essential services, and providing reassurance to families who are 

struggling to cope during this extremely difficult period. 

Any scheduled training sessions and fundraising events have been suspended 

temporarily and will be rescheduled at the next convenient opportunity.  

We are currently accepting new referrals for telephone support. Please contact 

us on 01603 977040 or email admin@homestartnorfolk.org to make a referral. 

Professionals should continue to use our referral form which is available to 

download from our website http://www.homestartnorfolk.org/We would like 

to thank our referrers and supporters for their understanding at this time and 

we will continue to update you in the coming weeks. 

 
  

mailto:admin@homestartnorfolk.org
http://www.homestartnorfolk.org/


Princes Trust  
 
 
 
 

Limited Spaces available – contact mailto:peter.hennessey@princes-
trust.org.uk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:peter.hennessey@princes-trust.org.uk
mailto:peter.hennessey@princes-trust.org.uk


MTM Youth Services 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

www.mtmyouthservices.org.uk  info@mtmyouthservices.org.uk 

http://www.mtmyouthservices.org.uk/
mailto:info@mtmyouthservices.org.uk


MindEd 
 

MindEd is a free learning resource about the mental health of children, 
young people and older adults. 
  
“MindEd for Families – children and teens 
  
Are you a parent or carer who is concerned about the mental health of 
your child or teenager? Do you just want some hints and tips on 
parenting? MindEd for Families has advice and information from trusted 
experts and will help you to understand what problems occur, what you 
can do to best support your family, and how to take care of yourself. 
MindEd for Families is written by a team of specialists and parents, 
working together. You do not need to register to use these resources. 
  
For Older People 
  
Are you concerned about the mental health of an older family member, 
parent or grandparent? Or are you concerned about your own mental 
health as you get older? MindEd for Families has advice and information 
from trusted experts and will help you to understand what problems 
occur, what you can do to take care of yourself, and your family. MindEd 
for Families is written by a team of specialists and older people, working 
together. You do not need to register to use these resources.” 
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://mindedforfamilies.org.uk/ 

https://mindedforfamilies.org.uk/


Tesco Bags of Help COVID-19 Communities Fund 
 
 
 
About the programme 
 
Tesco Bags of Help is responding to the current Coronavirus (COVID-19) crisis by 
setting up a new short-term fund to support local communities. Due to the need to 
respond quickly to the emergency we have created a streamlined application 
process and payment process to make it easier to get funds distributed quickly. If 
your application is successful the fund will provide a single payment award of £500 
to organisations who are supporting vulnerable groups. The programme is set up to 
support organisational need in this time of crisis rather than fund specific projects. 
 
Eligible organisations - Typically, the fund will prioritise organisations; 
 
• whose need for services has been disrupted – for example a food bank whose 

stocks are running low and need an immediate donation to enable the food bank 
to restock.  

• Who require to put in place new services – for example charities setting up a 
new home service for the elderly who usually attend a monthly lunch club or a 
charity needing to set up a telephone service to support beneficiaries. 

• Increased demand – a holiday hunger club needs more resources due to 
schools closing, or a children’s centre needs an additional temporary staff 
member. 

 
Applications will be welcomed from a wide range of organisations including: 
voluntary/community organisations, registered charities, schools, health bodies, 
Parish/Town councils, social enterprises, Community Interest Companies, 
community councils, local authorities and social housing organisations. Other not-for-
profit organisations might also be eligible.  
 
Typically, we would welcome applications from organisations such as; 
 
• Women’s refuges, Food banks, Hospices, Homeless charities, Charities 

supporting the elderly, Charities supporting children’s activities 
 
However, this list is not exhaustive and other organisational types will be funded. 
This is a rolling programme, where community groups or charities can apply for 
funding at any time during the next few months; we expect to be making weekly 
awards to eligible groups across the UK.  
 
Additional information 
 
APPLY NOW 
 
 
For any queries please contact: tescocv@groundwork.org.uk “ 
 
 
https://tescobagsofhelp.org.uk/grant-schemes/tesco-cv-fund/ 

https://www.grantrequest.co.uk/SID_26?SA=SNA&FID=36003
mailto:tescocv@groundwork.org.uk
https://tescobagsofhelp.org.uk/grant-schemes/tesco-cv-fund/


South Norfolk YAB 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 



In response to Young Commissioners’ request for online yoga and well-being activities to 

keep active, Karla George (YAB Youth Worker) and Ariane Hoppler are working with Great 

Yarmouth Young Commissioners to design some online yoga sessions. The sessions will 

include gentle stretching, breath awareness, mindfulness and the opportunity to discuss and 

explore the history and philosophy of yoga.    

➢ Breckland Young Commissioners are working with other agencies to write letters, cards, 

and messages of support for vulnerable and isolated members of their communities.    

➢ Norwich YAB are running regular study sessions through Zoom to support each other 

whilst completing school work at home.  

➢ West Norfolk YAB are facilitating Zoom meetings to coordinate their response to the 

Covid19 pandemic, including planning ways to help other members of the community 

and raise awareness of issues affecting many people, such as depression and domestic 

abuse.  

➢ North Norfolk YAB are running frequent additional Zoom sessions to catch up, check 

in, and take care of their mental wellbeing. They use this time to support each other, play 

games, and engage in activities to provide light relief after a day of doing school work.  

➢ Norwich YAB hosted a webinar for young people with tips on how to take care of your 

mental health during the Covid-19 pandemic.   

➢ Great Yarmouth YAB have started a project designed to support young people’s mental 

and physical health during lockdown: Cook for your Mind. They are using social media 

platforms to share healthy recipes and information about how the ingredients can help 

support your mental health. See the recipes at #CookForYourMind.  

➢ All YABs are using their social media platforms to share reliable and helpful 

information about the COVID-19 pandemic, and resources to support young people’s 

mental and physical wellbeing.   

Youth Advisory Boards (YABs) are bodies of Young Commissioners (aged 11-19 and 

up to 25 with a disability) and professionals who work to identify the issues that young 

people in their area care most about and then take action through campaigning, lobbying, 

advocacy, hosting events and commissioning services. A YAB operates in each district 

area of Norfolk. Norwich, Great Yarmouth, Broadland, Breckland, North Norfolk, and 

West Norfolk YABs are coordinated by youth organisation MAP, and South Norfolk 

YAB is coordinated by MTM Youth Services.   

  

Contact:  

South Norfolk - mailto:sammason40@gmail.com 

 Broadland – mailto:emmarush@map.uk.net 

   North Norfolk – mailto:melanieblanch@map.uk.net 

Norwich mailto:jessicabarnard@map.uk.net 

mailto:lizzyolley@map.uk.net 

West Norfolk – mailto:bobcasey@map.uk.net 

mailto:rogerpartridge@map.uk.net 

Breckland – mailto:michellebibby@map.uk.net mailto:sallypalmer@map.uk.net 

mailto:rogerpartridge@map.uk.net 

Great Yarmouth – mailto:Karlageorge@map.uk.net tamarmoshkovitz@map.uk.net   

 

https://twitter.com/hashtag/CookForYourMind?src=hashtag_click
https://twitter.com/hashtag/CookForYourMind?src=hashtag_click
mailto:sammason40@gmail.com
mailto:emmarush@map.uk.net
mailto:melanieblanch@map.uk.net
mailto:jessicabarnard@map.uk.net
mailto:lizzyolley@map.uk.net
mailto:bobcasey@map.uk.net
mailto:rogerpartridge@map.uk.net
mailto:michellebibby@map.uk.net
mailto:sallypalmer@map.uk.net
mailto:rogerpartridge@map.uk.net
mailto:Karlageorge@map.uk.net
mailto:tamarmoshkovitz@map.uk.net


NSCP  
See, Hear, Say 
 
Schools, nurseries and colleges are currently closed to the vast majority of children and, 
in addition, children cannot currently visit relatives and friends, or go to their usual clubs 
and activities. This means lots of the opportunities that children had to tell us when they 
were scared have disappeared. There are also fewer eyes and ears on children, 
potentially placing them at greater risk.  Referrals and contacts to the County Council 
have fallen over the last fortnight and in response those across the partnership are 
looking for new ways to reach out to children, families and the wider public. 
 
This week, a further social media campaign will be aimed at getting messages to 
children and young people. This will include promoting a new text service, which is 
currently being developed. We will be developing further targeted messages across the 
partnership as the pandemic continues.  We’re also keen to get across the message 
that we are here to help families. We understand the pressures people are facing and 
want families to get in touch if they are struggling.  Our priority must be to ensure 
children are safe from fear, abuse and harm. 
 
What you can do to help 
 
If you don’t already, please follow the County Council on Facebook and Twitter and the 
Safeguarding Partnership on Twitter @NorfolkLSCB . You can then like and share the 
campaign with your followers, helping to spread the message. Please ask your 
communication’s team to do the same. You can also find useful information on the 
NSCP Covid19 webpage, including information for volunteers. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Last Thursday, the NSCP supported the launch of a county-wide campaign calling 
on communities to look out for children and young people, during the current 
coronavirus lockdown.  Entitled See Something, Hear Something, Say Something, 
the campaign focuses on keeping children safe, as families face the pressure of 
staying at home for this prolonged period (see poster on next page) 
 
Schools, nurseries and colleges are currently closed to the vast majority of children 
and, in addition, children cannot currently visit relatives and friends, or go to their 
usual clubs and activities. This means lots of the opportunities that children had to 
tell us when they were scared have disappeared. There are also fewer eyes and 
ears on children, potentially placing them at greater risk.  Referrals and contacts to 
the County Council have fallen over the last fortnight and in response those across 
the partnership are looking for new ways to reach out to children, families and the 
wider public. 
 
This week, a further social media campaign will be aimed at getting messages to 
children and young people. This will include promoting a new text service, which is 
currently being developed. We will be developing further targeted messages across 
the partnership as the pandemic continues.  We’re also keen to get across the 
message that we are here to help families. We understand the pressures people are 
facing and want families to get in touch if they are struggling.  Our priority must be to 
ensure children are safe from fear, abuse and harm. 
 
What you can do to help 
 
If you don’t already, please follow the County Council on Facebook and Twitter and 
the Safeguarding Partnership on @NorfolkLSCB . You can then like and share the 
campaign with your followers, helping to spread the message. Please ask your 
communication’s team to do the same. You can also find useful information on the 
NSCP Covid19 webpage, including information for volunteers. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

https://www.facebook.com/Norfolkcc/
https://twitter.com/norfolkcc
https://www.norfolklscb.org/people-working-with-children/covid-19-update/
https://www.facebook.com/Norfolkcc/
https://twitter.com/norfolkcc
https://www.norfolklscb.org/people-working-with-children/covid-19-update/


 

Please display in your workplace if open to 

the public 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



MAP Advice Line 
 

 

 

  

For young people aged 11-25 throughout Norfolk 

MAP is here for young people. We’re providing a free phone advice line and 

email advice service for young people across Norfolk. 

0800 0744454 

mailto:advice@map.uk.net 

 

 

Open 10.30 am – 5.30 pm Monday to Friday 

(except bank holidays) 

 

If you live in Norfolk, are aged 11-25, please call or email us if you: 

• Need food 

• Are worried about money and debt 

• Need advice about housing or benefits 

• Don’t know where to get help for other problems or worries 

Our team of expert advisers will be there to help. It’s free and confidential. We 

will listen to what you have to say. We will not judge you. To find out about all 

the things we provide advice and support on go to www.map.uk.net. 
 

 

mailto:advice@map.uk.net
http://www.map.uk.net/
http://www.map.uk.net/


 

 

MAP Advice Line - guidelines to partner agencies  

MAP is providing a free phone advice line and email advice service for young 

people, aged 11-25, across Norfolk, open 10.30 am – 5.30 pm Monday to Friday 

(except bank holidays).  

0800 0744454 or mailto:advice@map.uk.net 

Young people can call or email us if they:   

• Need food   

• Are worried about money and debt  

• Need advice about housing or benefits  

• Don’t know where to get help for other problems or worries  

Our team of expert advisers will be there to help. It’s free and confidential.   

Please promote our advice line to young people and their families. The advice line 

and advice email is only for young people. If you need to refer someone to MAP 

for advice and support, please use the usual channels:  

By telephone: 01603 766994 By email: mailto:info@map.uk.net 

By the Norfolk Community Advice Network (NCAN) online referral system:  

https://norfolkcan.org.uk/why-use-the-ncan-referral-system/  

If you are not registered to use the NCAN referral system please get in contact with 

NCAN. We strongly recommend this as a way of safely and efficiently referring 

young people for advice. Email Emily Balsdon, mailto:ncan@ncls.co.uk, for further 

details.  

Our team of professional young person advisers are available to provide advice on 

the full range of issues by telephone and email:  

• Housing, money and benefits  

• Employment, education and training  

• Being a young parent  

• Relationships, sex and sexual health  

• Gender identity   

• Mental health  

• Drugs and alcohol  

While government restrictions are in place in response to Covid-19 we are only doing 

face to-face work by appointment and in rare circumstances; where a young person 

mailto:advice@map.uk.net
mailto:info@map.uk.net
https://norfolkcan.org.uk/why-use-the-ncan-referral-system/
https://norfolkcan.org.uk/why-use-the-ncan-referral-system/
https://norfolkcan.org.uk/why-use-the-ncan-referral-system/
https://norfolkcan.org.uk/why-use-the-ncan-referral-system/
https://norfolkcan.org.uk/why-use-the-ncan-referral-system/
https://norfolkcan.org.uk/why-use-the-ncan-referral-system/
https://norfolkcan.org.uk/why-use-the-ncan-referral-system/
https://norfolkcan.org.uk/why-use-the-ncan-referral-system/
https://norfolkcan.org.uk/why-use-the-ncan-referral-system/
https://norfolkcan.org.uk/why-use-the-ncan-referral-system/
https://norfolkcan.org.uk/why-use-the-ncan-referral-system/
https://norfolkcan.org.uk/why-use-the-ncan-referral-system/
mailto:ncan@ncls.co.uk


is vulnerable and there is no other way of providing advice. We will always try to 

resolve problems by telephone or email first. This means our centres are not open 

for drop-in.  

Please check for updates on our website: https://www.map.uk.net/covid-19-what-

does-that-mean-for-map/  

 

  

https://www.map.uk.net/covid-19-what-does-that-mean-for-map/
https://www.map.uk.net/covid-19-what-does-that-mean-for-map/
https://www.map.uk.net/covid-19-what-does-that-mean-for-map/
https://www.map.uk.net/covid-19-what-does-that-mean-for-map/
https://www.map.uk.net/covid-19-what-does-that-mean-for-map/
https://www.map.uk.net/covid-19-what-does-that-mean-for-map/
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Wellbeing Service 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



NCAN Update 15th April  
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Norfolk Community Advice Network – Advice Charities in Norfolk 

The charities listed here provide free, quality impartial advice in the following areas: welfare benefits, housing, debt, immigration, 

family law, employment law, general (non-criminal) law, discrimination, consumer rights and domestic abuse. We work in 

partnership together to make sure that people can access advice as soon as they need it.  

 

Charity Remit Criteria Phone Email/Web Chat/Social Media 

Age UK 
Norwich  

Advice and help to older people 
including benefits, housing, debt and 
money, telephone befriending. 

. Aged 50 and over 
(including carers and 
families) 
. Norwich area only 

01603 496333  
enquiries@ageuknorwich.org.uk 
@AgeUKNorwich 

Age UK 
Norfolk 

Advice and help to older people 
including benefits, housing, debt and 
money, telephone befriending. 

. Aged 50 and over 
(including carers and 
families) 
. Excludes Norwich 

0300 5001217  

 
advice@ageuknorfolk.org.uk 
@AgeUKNorfolk 

Shelter 

Housing advice including tenancies, 
private/social housing, mortgage 
arrears, evictions, contracts, and 
homelessness. 

N/A 03445 151860 
 
norfolk@shelter.org.uk 
@ShelterEasternC 

Equal 
Lives  

Disability rights organisation led by 
disabled people. Areas include: Debt, 
employment, welfare benefits, 
discrimination 

For people with 
mental and/or physical 
disabilities 

01508 491210 
info@equallives.org.uk 
@equallives.org 

MAP  

Housing, money and benefits. 
Employment, education and training. 
Being a young parent. Relationships, 
sex and sexual health. Gender identify. 
Mental health. Drugs and alcohol 

For 11-25 year olds 0800 0744454  
advice@map.uk.net  
@mapyoungpeople 

 
 

https://www.ageuk.org.uk/norwich/
https://www.ageuk.org.uk/norwich/
mailto:enquiries@ageuknorwich.org.uk
https://www.ageuk.org.uk/norfolk/
https://www.ageuk.org.uk/norfolk/
mailto:advice@ageuknorfolk.org.uk
https://england.shelter.org.uk/get_help/local_services/norwich
mailto:norfolk@shelter.org.uk
https://equallives.org.uk/
https://equallives.org.uk/
mailto:info@equallives.org.uk
https://www.map.uk.net/
mailto:advice@map.uk.net


 

Charity Remit Criteria Phone Email/Web Chat/Social Media 

Norfolk 
Community 
Law Service  

Offers free, confidential and 
independent legal advice to 
people in Norfolk who might not 
otherwise be able to access legal 
assistance. 
Areas include: employment law, 
family law, general law, 
discrimination, domestic abuse, 
debt, immigration and welfare 
benefits (appeals and tribunals 
only) 

Does not advise on 
criminal law (unless 
relating to Domestic 
Abuse) 

01603 496623 
or  
07900 153753. 
Mobile also 
uses 
WhatsApp  

info@ncls.co.uk 
@NCLawService (twitter) 
@NorfolkCLS (Facebook) 

Norfolk 
Citizens 
Advice  

Broad range of advice including 
benefit checks and applying for 
Universal Credit 

Excludes Diss and 
Thetford areas 

03444 111444. 
For Universal 
Credit ‘Help to 
Claim’ contact 
0800 1448444 

 
www.ncab.org.uk and click ‘email 
advice’. 
Webchat available via website. 
@NorfolkCAB (facebook) 
@CAB_Norfolk (twitter) 

Diss and 
Thetford 
Citizens 
Advice  

Broad range of advice areas 
including benefit checks and 
applying for Universal Credit 
 

Diss and Thetford 
area only 

03444 111444 
dissadviser@cadat.org.uk  or 
advice.thetford@cadat.org.uk  
@DissThetfordCA  

 

 
 
 

https://www.ncls.co.uk/
https://www.ncls.co.uk/
https://www.ncls.co.uk/
mailto:info@ncls.co.uk
https://www.ncab.org.uk/
https://www.ncab.org.uk/
https://www.ncab.org.uk/
http://www.ncab.org.uk/
https://www.cadat.org.uk/
https://www.cadat.org.uk/
https://www.cadat.org.uk/
https://www.cadat.org.uk/
mailto:dissadviser@cadat.org.uk
mailto:advice.thetford@cadat.org.uk


On-line Classes   
 
 
 
 
 
 

Welcome to the online Stress Control class 
 
As the NHS and HSE can’t deliver our Stress Control classes in the community just now, Dr Jim 
White will, instead, live-stream the classes, free-of-charge, starting on Monday 13th April. You can 
watch the sessions either in the afternoon or evening. Click here to get all the dates. To find out 
more about Stress Control click here 
All you need to successfully complete this class is to watch each of the six sessions, read the 
booklets and use the relaxation and mindfulness. You can find the sessions on YouTube. 
 
Click the button below or search for ‘Stress Control 2020’ to access our YouTube channel where 
the classes will be available to view at the scheduled times. If you click the Subscribe button on 
our YouTube page, you should be kept up to date with the latest videos when logged in to 
YouTube 
  
Stress Control 2020 
  
Please stream/download the booklets and relaxation that can be found, free-of-charge, in the Free 
zone below (the Enhanced zone is not available at this time). If you can, please read, and start 
work on, the four ‘Preparing for the course’ booklets before the first session. 
 
REGISTRATION NOT REQUIRED! 
 
We hope you find our Stress Control classes useful in this difficult time. Thanks for all the help 
provided by NHS England, IAPT, NHS Wales, Department of Health (Northern Ireland), HSE, 
Ireland and NHS Scotland.”   
 
https://stresscontrol.org/ 
 
  

https://stresscontrol.org/stress-control/dates/
https://stresscontrol.org/stress-control/stress-control/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCACjHz3TTiM7ieqJf2iU_EQ
https://stresscontrol.org/


Morrisons Foundation   
 
 
 
 
The Morrisons Foundation recognises that homeless people are particularly vulnerable to Covid-
19 because they are more likely to have underlying health conditions and are less able to access 
basic sanitation.  Homelessness charities are raising concerns that if someone is sleeping rough 
or in a crowded night shelter, it’s impossible to self-isolate and maintain social distance. 
 
In response to this, the Morrisons Foundation Trustees have pledged £500,000 towards the 
Homeless Support Fund.  The fund is designed to support charities caring for the homeless during 
the coronavirus outbreak and ensure help gets to those who need it most.  
 
Who Can Apply?   Registered charities that care for the homeless can apply for support to 
cover three broad areas:  
 
● Outreach and support for rough sleepers, including provision of essentials  
● Delivery of services in hostels and shelters  
● Information and advice  
 
To be considered for a grant from the COVID-19 Homeless Emergency Fund applicants 
should:  
 
● Be registered with the Commission/OSCR for a minimum of one year and have filed their 
documents (i.e. Trustee's Reports and Financial Accounts) on time  
● Work directly with homeless people and provide support of one (or more) of the areas the fund 
cover  
● Accept payment electronically over the phone (i.e. by Credit Card or BACS)  
   
Application process 
 
●    Eligible charities should complete the ‘Grant Funding’ application form.  When submitting an 
application please note ‘COVID-19 Homeless Support Fund’ as the name of the project  
●    Applications will be considered up to a maximum of £10,000, but the emphasis is on smaller 
amounts to enable as many charities as possible can be supported from the fund  
●    Applications will be reviewed and considered for support on a weekly basis  
●    Submission of a request does not guarantee that a grant will be paid, the amount of the grant 
awarded is at the Trustees discretion and their decision is final  
●    We will let you know the outcome of your application by email or phone  
●    In the event of a successful application, payment will be made over the phone by card or 
BACS (where proof of charity’s banking details will be required) within 14 days  
 
Applications will be accepted until the £500,000 emergency fund is depleted, after which time 
homeless charities are still welcome to submit applications for support, but will be considered 
through the established ‘Grant Funding’ process. For more details of this process, please refer to 
our Grant Funding policy.”  
 
https://www.morrisonsfoundation.com/latest-news/covid-19/ 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.morrisonsfoundation.com/grant-funding-request/
https://www.morrisonsfoundation.com/grant-funding-request/grant-funding-policy/
https://www.morrisonsfoundation.com/latest-news/covid-19/


NHS Updates  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

News from             

  
  

April 15, 2020  

GP practices providing extra support and monitoring for 
vulnerable patients  

GP practices in Norfolk and Waveney are providing extra support for patients who 
are more likely to become unwell due to coronavirus (COVID-19), through a 
pioneering initiative which will monitor their health on a daily basis.  

  

Around 28,000 patients in Norfolk and Waveney who are at higher risk of developing 
complications from the virus will receive a letter from NHS Norfolk and Waveney 
Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) asking them to confirm every day that they are 
well and their conditions are under control.  

  

The letter explains that they have been identified as someone who is more likely to 
be unwell if they become infected with coronavirus. To help support their health and 
care, each patient has been allocated a unique ‘Covid code’ and is being asked to 
report their health and symptoms on a daily basis via the NHS portal 
www.nhspatient.org.   

  

Patients will be asked if they or anyone in their family is currently experiencing any 
coronavirus symptoms such as a cough or a fever. The daily updates will help 
doctors identify quickly which patients are in need of additional medical or social 
support.    

  

Patients without access to the internet are being asked to encourage a family 
member or friend to do this for them over the phone if they are not isolating with 
them. If patients are unable to do this, they shouldn’t worry as they will be contacted 
by telephone and will continue to be provided with all the usual support services.   

  

The CCG letters have been sent to both the 19,000 people in Norfolk and Waveney 
who were sent letters as part of a national NHS drive, advising them to shield 
themselves by staying at home for the next 12 weeks, plus a further 9,000 people 
that local GPs would like to monitor more closely. This is happening across most GP 
practices in Norfolk and Waveney.  

  

 

 

 

http://www.nhspatient.org/
http://www.nhspatient.org/


 

The letters are being sent to patients in high risk groups, including those who have 
received an organ transplant, patients with severe chronic obstructive pulmonary 
disease (COPD) or severe asthma who have been admitted to hospital in the last 12 
months, and those taking immune suppressant medications.    

  

Dr Anoop Dhesi, Chair of NHS Norfolk and Waveney Clinical Commissioning Group 
(CCG), said: “This initiative is unique to Norfolk and Waveney and uses technology 
designed by one of our local GP practices.   

  

“The letters will ask patients who the Government and local GPs have identified as 
being more likely to become unwell if they become infected with coronavirus to 
report their health and symptoms on a daily basis. This will allow GPs to focus on 
patients who are most at risk from complications from this virus and will enable them 
to quickly identify those who are in need of additional medical or social support.   

  

“We are tremendously proud of this pro-active and innovative approach which aims 

to support and protect the most vulnerable in our communities.”  

   

Alongside the letters, patients will be sent a brochure explaining that they have been 
identified as being at greater risk of becoming unwell if they catch coronavirus.   

  

The brochure provides useful information about how to self-isolate, the importance 
of hand washing and social distancing, support with daily living and the importance 
of keeping in touch with friends and family and accessing medical care.   

  

Patients are also reminded that help is also available from: 
www.gov.uk/coronavirusextremely-vulnerable or by calling 0800 028 8327, the 
Government’s dedicated helpline.   

  

The CCG letters are in addition to the important letters that patients may have 
already received from either local councils or the NHS.  It is another way that the 
local NHS and local councils are working together to keep people as safe and well 
as possible.  
  

   

http://www.gov.uk/coronavirus-extremely-vulnerable
http://www.gov.uk/coronavirus-extremely-vulnerable
http://www.gov.uk/coronavirus-extremely-vulnerable
http://www.gov.uk/coronavirus-extremely-vulnerable
http://www.gov.uk/coronavirus-extremely-vulnerable


Quick Links  
 

 

  

 

Active Norfolk 

Here is our updated page focused on supporting children to stay active at home: 

https://www.activenorfolk.org/active-at-home-kids 

 

Nelsons Journey – has a reduced number of staff at the moment. 

What to do if you wish to seek bereavement support for a child or young 
person: 
  
1.     If you need some guidance on how to provide bereavement support for a 

child(ren) please call our Support Line on 01603 431788 to leave a message 
and our duty support worker will get back to you as soon as possible.  
Alternatively email us at enquiries@nelsonsjourney.org.uk or go to our website 
and use the online referral form. 
  

2.     You can find resources on our website www.nelsonsjourney.org.uk or via our 
social media channels.  We will keep this updated with information. s 

  
3.     We recommend that children and young people (aged over 13 years or 

younger with parental supervision) download our smartphone app called Smiles 
& Tears offering interactive activities to help them remember the person who 
died. 

 
NSCP Covid19 webpage 
 
Lots of information at  
https://www.norfolklscb.org/people-working-with-children/covid-19-update/ 
 
Parentzone 

Click on the link for lots for advice and information for parents 

https://parentzone.org.uk 

 

For children who are beginning to read turning on the subtitles can have a big 
impact on reading and literacy and I thought FCs may want to know about this on 
their FB site and newsletters etc during the health crisis: 
 
https://turnonthesubtitles.org/ 
 

“ 

https://www.activenorfolk.org/active-at-home-kids
mailto:enquiries@nelsonsjourney.org.uk
http://www.nelsonsjourney.org.uk/
https://www.norfolklscb.org/people-working-with-children/covid-19-update/
https://parentzone.org.uk/
https://turnonthesubtitles.org/


 

 

 

 

Click on link for more information on advice offered by your own place 

https://mailchi.mp/562e16b32d05/9dia8zc23y-2489913?e=4fec751f36 

 

https://mailchi.mp/562e16b32d05/9dia8zc23y-2489913?e=4fec751f36

